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SAPC
SAPC Annual General Meeting
Minutes
Wednesday 6th July 2022
Harrington Building Lecture Theatre, UCLan

Victoria Street, Preston PR1 7QS

13.00 – 13.50
1. Welcome
Carolyn Chew-Graham (SAPC Chair) welcomed all to the Annual General Meeting of SAPC. UClan were thanked for hosting the ASM and for all of their hard work in co organising this.
As in previous years SAPC is asking for charity donations for those charities listed on website.
Matters arising from last meeting 2021 online meeting – no comments.
2. Attendance and apologies
Apologies were received from John Campbell, Mark Gabbay and Amanda Howe. It was noted that the meeting was not quorate and so polls may need to be taken online.
3. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

Attendees were asked to review the minutes of the virtual AGM held in 2021 and to raise any matters arising. No matters were raised.

4. Acknowledgements and congratulations

SAPC members recognised in:

· Sarah Purdy OBE for her clinical research, teaching and leadership contributions in general practice and medicine more widely.
· Dr Valerie Vaughan-Dick, RCGP Chief Operating Officer, MBE

· Professor Tony Avery OBE received an OBE for services to General Practice.
· Professor Kamlesh Khunti CBE has been made Commander of the British Empire for his services to Health.

· Professor Dame Helen Stokes-Lampard has been awarded a Damehood in the 2022 New Year Honours.
New Chairs:

· Andrew Blythe, Bristol

· Matt Ridd, Bristol

· Jeremy Horwood, Bristol

5. Updates on SAPC activities by the executive team
· SAPC highlights of the year (Carolyn Chew-Graham) 
Carolyn updated the attendees on SAPC activities. SAPC is continuing to work closely with AAAPC and Joint webinars will be arranged. A membership rate for middle income countries has been introduced along with reduced ASM attendance. SAPC is Continuing to build links with other primary care specialties. We have one new mentor and six new mentees and are working with ASME on this. If wish to join as mentor or mentee check website or contact Caroline directly. 
An overview of changes to the Exec was also provided. Duncan Shrewsbury and Rupert Payne were welcomed as co vice chairs and will soon progress to become co chairs. Carolyn was very sad to be handing over the baton but felt like SAPC was being left in two very safe pairs of hands. We were delighted to welcome Duncan Shrewsbury (Brighton and Sussex Medical School) onto the Executive this year to join Rupert Payne (Bristol) as Co-Vice-Chairs of SAPC in preparation for their new roles as Co-Chairs in July 2022.  We had sought nominations for the role of Vice-Chair and were fortunate to have both Duncan and Rupert as nominations.  The Executive agreed that it would be a great asset to SAPC to have them both and they agreed to be Co-Vice-Chairs.

This year Sudeh Cheraghi-Sohi agreed to stand again for election, Suzanne Richards is standing down and Rupert Payne will become Co-Chair so there were three vacancies for general members on the Executive.   We invited nominations and received two.  Sudeh was therefore re-elected unopposed and the remaining two nominees were elected unopposed.  We will welcome Greg Irving (Edge Hill) and Sarah Mills (Dundee) to the Executive in July. 

We will also welcome Victoria Tzortziou-Brown (QMUL) as a co-opted member of Executive to fill the Comms role.

Rachel Spencer, Executive member, has taken on the role of SIGs lead from Jo Protheroe.

Jo Protheroe has been Treasurer for ten years and has indicated that she wishes to stand down - we are therefore in the process of finding a replacement. Jo and Sue were thanked for all of the work that they did saving financial situation following cancellation of the 2020 ASM. 

The Special Interest Groups are flourishing with Executive member Rachel Spencer taking over from Jo Protheroe as SIG lead.

Carolyn Thanked all her colleagues on the Executive for their hard work, support and dedication to SAPC.  Special thanks to Suzanne Richards as she stands down from a 6 year term on Executive having taken on Co-Chair of PHoCuS 5 years ago.  Suzanne was also Chair of the ASM 2020 in Leeds which had to be cancelled due to COVID-19, and the SAPC’s first virtual ASM in 2021. 

Special thanks were also given to Sue Stewart who retires this year,  Sue became involved with the SAPC ASM 24 years ago and with the Secretariat 22 years ago. SAPC have now appointed the Association Management Company and  introduced Charlotte Cartledge.

Members of the Exec were then asked to introduce themselves and provide an update on their areas.
· Treasurer’s update (Jo Protheroe) 

Jo advised that this will be her last presentation as treasurer and will be handing over this responsibility. SAPC is now in a much healthier position financially. We have restarted all activites that were suspended and we have taken away some important lessons for savings. The Exec are now meeting online as much as possible to save room and travel costs. Charity registration is now proceeding well. Jo also gave huge thanks to Sue Stewart.
· HoDs (Joanne Reeve) 
Joanne provided an update on the Heads of Department group which consists of 41 deprtments and groups of academic primary care. HODs exists to champion academic primary care in university settings. HoDs are currently working on workforce surveys and a profile map on SAPC website as many people don’t realise academic primary care is closer to them than they think.

· HoTs (Joe Rosenthal) 
Joe updated that the HoTs group is one of the 3 next layer main sub groups under the Exec along with HoDs and Phocus. In a similar way to HoDs HoTs have representation across the UK with around 40 members. Capacity remains a major issue for HoTs with there being a finite capacity for work placements. The highlight of the year was the publication of the updated version of the joint RCGP/SAPC document “Teaching General Practice: Guiding principles for undergraduate GP curriculum in UK medical schools” and supporting learning materials. It is hoped that this may be used to generate some income in future as well. Rupert spoke up to say that there is fantastic resources in this report and everyone in HOTs should be congratulated for their work over a very difficult period. Joe also gave his thanks for Sues support.

· Wise GP (Joanne Reeve) 
WiseGp was started using grants from SAPC amongst others. Wisegp.co.uk hosts information about every day general practice with resources how to do, knowledge work etc. short soundbites for clinicians. Joanne thanked those fellows who have helped to set this up. Planning is ongoing as to where next steps come and where the next funding will come from. 

· PHoCuS (Julia Hiscock) 
Phocus makes up 50% of academic primary care workforce and operates as a conduit back to the Exec, Phocus holds a  breakfast meeting at the ASM for phocus members to get together and share issues. Priorities for the next year have been revamped and refreshed and are focusing on Phocus champions, areas for regional meetings. looking for champions in wales, Northern Ireland and Scotland, please contact if interested. Julia thanked Suzanne for the opportunity to be co lead,  Suzanne is being replaced by Emily Fletcher, Emily was previously a phocus champion. 

· SIGs (Rachel Spencer) 
Rachel is new to exec and thanked Jo and Sue for their support. There is currently 22 SIGs, 11 of which held meeting at the ASM. This year there have been 2 new sigs set up that attendees were asked to support these being the womens health & Quality SIGs. An annual SIG meeting will take place in January and there is some fantastic hybrid working going on. The SIGs vary in size massively with some having education focus some have networking. Some SIGs are not very active and attendees were encouraged to look at the SIG list and see if there is any that the can support. Some have own websites some use twitter and there has been some great activity with the SAPC Newsflash etc.

· Regional meetings (Emma Healey) 
Emma asked that if anyone is wanting to arrange a regional conference please get in touch. Regional meetings have mainly held online recently but are shifting back to face to face now. The next regional meeting will be the SAPC North meeting on the 10th November. Emma flagged that Trent have not held a meeting for some time if anyone would like to organise one. 

· Early career/PPI (Rebecca Morris)
Suzanne provided an update in Rebecca’s absence. There has been a fantastic response for the Early career researcher prize, the criteria for this now has been widened to include educational teams. Carolyn also advised that the Yvonne Carter award has been changed to 2x early career researchers, this year there have been no applications from Phocus for this so to please look out for people in your departments and encourage them to put themselves forwards.

· Ambassadors (Jess Drinkwater) 
The new Ambassador leads have held 1 meeting so far. They are working towards making sure there is an ambassador in each department, who can be from any background. The co leads are looking at how we might help ambassadors with resources. things Jess and Umar are looking forward to taking information away from the ASM and to make SAPC more visible. They encouraged Phocus ambassadors to come forward.
· EDI (Sudeh Cheraghi-Sohi/Duncan Shrewsbury) 
The EDI leads are working on an EDI strategy to both effect our organsations and the community. This is timed well to start conversations starting on investigating the workforce. Joanne Weeks has put together a draft which is on the website and comments on this are welcome. Any work around EDI needs to answer 3 key questions, are we able to support recruit and train people from diverse backgrounds. We need to closely look at our ways of working promote inclusion. 

· Comms (Rupert Payne)
Rupert is the Comms lead on the Exec supported by Rachel for last little while. The comms channels currently used are Newsletters, newsflashes. Twitter and the Website – news blogs student essays q&a conference proceedings abstracts with DOI. It was felt that the website is tired now and should be refreshed over the next year. 
Rupert was glad to announce that Victoria is now on board and will be taking on the comms lead role.

5. Handover to new SAPC co-chairs
Carolyn then handed over to the new Co Chairs Duncan Shrewsbury and Rupert Payne giving them her best wishes for the role. Duncan has kindly agreed to host next year’s ASM in Brighton (18th - 20th July 2023). The new Co Chairs felt that it will be a challenge as the last few years have been tough but SAPC does fantastic things and the ASM highlights the enthusiasm for SAPC. They congratulated Carolyn on her term and are looking forward to moving SAPC forward over next 3 years. 
Thanks were given again to all of the Exec and members and the meeting closed. 

Papers available on-line
A. Draft minutes of the SAPC AGM 2021
B. Officers’ Report

C. Treasurer’s Report

D. HODs Report
E. HOTs Report
Next year
AGM during SAPC ASM 2023 – Thursday 20th July 2023, Brighton
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